Village of Secor
Meeting Minutes
September 11, 2023

President Robert Wilkey called the Village Board meeting to order at 7:00pm.  The Village Board met in regular session.  Brett Krug was absent.

Village Clerk Lori Bagby read the minutes of the August 14, 2023, meeting.  Tara Wilkey made a motion to approve minutes with corrections, seconded by Dee Dee Allen. All votes yes; motion carried.  ** It was noted that last month $935 was paid to Dwyer Farms under General Fund and it should have been paid out of the Motor Fuel Fund as it was for the MFT Project up at the Ditch Bar and Grill**

Treasurer Greg Slayton handed out the Treasurer report for review.  Louise Slayton made a motion to accept the report as read, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Greg Slayton also handed out a report for all this month bills.  Louise Slayton made a motion to pay all bills out of their respective funds, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Public Comments: 

Mowing strip of grass on property-looking into 
Golf cart ordinances issued -14
What is Village going to do with Maxheimer property? - we don’t know yet
How much has been spent on Maxheimer property? Will have next month
Issue with Water meter on Field St, - looking into code to see if it is buried deep enough.
Do you need permit to tear down property and rebuild? Yes for both.
Tree branches low in town- working on still trimming them.
Is wood at Maxheimer’s going to be burned? Yes, when schedule allows
Can you have wood piles in town? Yes, they are used for heating house.  Ordinance says cannot keep pile of lumber, not wood for burning
Emergency center for a/c in summer and heat in winter- looking into getting bids for A/C 

The Village Water fund owes the General Fund $16,119 from when the Water fund was low and we had to borrow from General Fund.  Now that the Water Tower is paid off we have enough money in Water fund to pay this back.  Tara Wilkey made a motion to transfer $16,119 from the Water Fund to the General Fund.  Seconded by Dee Dee Allen.   All votes yes; motion carried.

 Greg handed out a preliminary Levy report for the Board to review.  We will have the final numbers in late October and will be set for Board approval at the November meeting.  

Greg handed out the recent 2022/2023 Audit report from Phillips and Associates for the Board to review.   Tara Wilkey made a motion to approve the 22/23 Audit from Phillips and Associates, seconded by Jerry Bagby.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

The Village is switching their credit card over from Commerce Bank to Heartland Bank. The total credit limit will be $3000.  The Cardholder name will be Village of Secor and there will be a $1000 limit per individual card.  The cards will be given to Darrin Sengpiel, Lori Bagby and Greg Slayton.  Louise Slayton made a motion to switch credit card from Commerce Bank to Heartland Bank with $3000 total credit limit, $1000 individual limit and issued to Greg, Lori and Darrin, seconded by Jerry Bagby.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Dee Dee Allen will also be added to the Heartland Bank account so that she will be able to sign Village checks along with Lori Bagby.

Jerry Bagby is going to look into getting bids for putting in A/C at the Community Building and also looking into the price for a new Utility sink for the Community Building.

Jeff and Jackie Ohl gave plans for a new house they are building at #5 Lake Lot to Robert for zoning approval.  This was approved by Robert Wilkey.

The Board needs to think about what criteria they would like to have for the Zoning Board Administration that we are going to set up.  They are to bring info to the next meeting on what qualifications they would like members to have that are on the ZBA.  If there are any residents that would like to be considered for the Board, they can let Lori know.   They can mail a note to me at PO Box 15 or call me at 309-303-3839 and leave a message.

Tara Wilkey made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Louise Slayton all votes were yes; motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:39.


Lori Bagby
Village Clerk
